VILLAGE OF JORDAN BOARD OF TRUSTEES June 9th, 2025

PRESENT:

Mayor Brim Deputy Mayor Gustafson

Clerk Trapp Trustee Simko

Frederick DiRisio Superintendent Johnston

Officer Healy Trustee Stapleton

Trustee Bates

Water Operator Williams

ABSENT

No one

Trustee Bates led the Board in the Pledge of Allegiance at 7:00 pm.

Motion to approve the minutes of May 27th, 2025, by Trustee Stapleton, seconded by Trustee Simko, all voting in favor, motion carried.

AUDIENCE

Gary Switzer – Resident – Hamilton Rd Duane Milton – Resident – Hamilton Rd Tom Brennan – Representing - St. Patrick's Church Ken Bush Jr – 13th Legislator - Resident Gunnard Gustafson – Resident – Boy Scout

Gary Switzer – Resident came to the Board with a complaint about vehicles consistently speeding down Hamilton Rd. Mr. Switzer can look both ways prior to pulling out of his driveway and there are no cars in sight, once he pulls out, they are right on his bumper. Mr. Switzer has brought his concern to the State Troopers as well since it is technically beyond Village limits. Mr. Switzer will also bring his concerns to the Town of Elbridge as well. Officer Healy suggested placing our speed sign on Hamilton Rd to obtain data and also speak with the State Troopers.

Duane Milton – Resident came to the Board with a complaint about the water on Hamilton St being turned off due to a new tap at the reservoir a couple of weeks ago. Mr. Milton stated that this was the third time water had been shut off (twice without notice) and debris has gotten into his boiler each time. Mr. Milton has paid for the first two boiler system flushes and requested that the Village reimburse him for the third flush due to our Water Dept stating that is was their mistake. Mr. Switzer also mentioned that he had an issue with this water heater as well. Mr. Milton requested reimbursement of \$398.00, the amount it costs to have his boiler system flushed out. Mr. Milton also expressed frustration regarding RB Robinson Construction not having up signage up while paving Brutus Rd, he was trying to go through with his tractor.

Tom Brennan – Representing St Patrick's Church came to the Board with a request to combine the three sewer bills they received for the Church, Rectory, and Cemetery stating that they don't use more than a one family home. Fred DiRisio stated the reason there are three separate bills is due to them having three separate laterals. Mayor Brim said that he would look over the bills and will reach out to Mr. Brennan to discuss it further.

Ken Bush Jr wanted to thank everyone for the support for the Memorial Day Parade. Mr. Bush stated that everything went great and he is very proud of our community!

REGULAR MEETING

Clerk Trapp gave a report of Abstract #1 for a total of \$105,992.14: General \$59,946.08; Water \$20,852.87; Sewer \$422,481.47; Pool \$972.50; Water Ban \$200.00; Sewer Ban \$429.00; Trust and Agency \$650.22; Memorial Day Checking \$200.00. Deputy Mayor Gustafson. motioned to approve Abstract #1 in the amount of \$105,992.14 and seconded by Trustee Simko. All present voting in favor, motion carried.

REPORTS

Buildings & Grounds

Trustee Simko announced that the DPW will be moving the shed soon.

Trustee Simko reported that Andrew with Mow and Grow Landscaping has almost finished edging the gardens.

Trustee Simko stated that it is the Bike the Canal 200th Celebration this year. Bikers will be coming through the Village on Wednesday, July 16th, 2025.

Trustee Simko will be working with Gunnard Gustafson on a project yet to be determined for his Eagle Scout Ranking.

Water & Sewer

Water Operator Williams reported bactees and LT2 samples are all good. Still looking for the leak somewhere on the left quadrant. There was a water main break on Hamilton Rd.

Water Operator Williams announced that the pool will be ready to open on June 13th, 2025.

Fred DiRisio reported that the sewer has been running well, no issues to report.

Fred DiRisio wanted to thank Mayor Brim, First Lady (aka Kelly Brim) and Bubba for all of the hard work they have put in at the pool painting the facilities. It looks great!

Trustee Stapleton reminded the Board that our Joint Water meetings are held on the 3rd Tuesday of each month at 9:00 at the Town of Elbridge. Also, the Contractor's meetings are held on the 1st Wednesday of each month, RB Robinson's at 9:00 am and Highlander's at 1:00 pm held at the Town of Elbridge as well.

Public Safety

Officer Healy announced that he purchased 2 new banners, one for the Police Dept and a Generic banner that can be used as a backdrop or at events, they were on sale.

Streets & Drainage

Superintendent Johnston reported that the new plow truck has finally arrived.

Superintendent Johnston announced that North & South Chappell & Rose Streets will be Cape Sealed on June 23rd, 2025. Paving on Mechanic St and Peru Rd will be in July sometime.

General

Mayor Brim reported that he has received a quote from Titan Heating for the Heating System and Hot Water Heater installed for \$18,000.00. Waiting for two more companies that are providing us with quotes as well.

Mayor Brim informed the Board of the passing of Ray Bishop who was a very active community member and will be greatly missed.

Mayor Brim stated that he is meeting with our lawyer on 6/19/25 regarding a few issues.

Mayor Brim announced that the new Ladder Truck will be delivered on June 20th, 2025, we need to get bond.

Unfinished Business

Nothing at this time

New Business

Mayor Brim requested the Board approve of \$398.52 (\$400.00 max) to reimburse Duane Milton for his boiler to be flushed. Trustee Stapleton motioned to approve and seconded by Deputy Mayor Gustafson, all voting in favor, motion carried.

A motion to pay the bills and file the correspondence was made by Trustee Simko seconded by Trustee Bates. All present voting in favor, motion carried.

A motion offered by Deputy Mayor Gustafson seconded by Trustee Stapleton to adjourn the meeting. All present voting in favor. Motion carried out at 9:09 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Tina A. Trapp

Clerk/Treasurer